
Trash Pickup — 
Trash day is on Wednesday 
each week (it is not typically 
delayed by the holidays).  
Per the Rules and Regula-
tions, you may put your trash 
out after 7pm the night be-
fore.  Do not put your trash 
out on any other day!!  We 
will charge you to remove it 
from the common area plus 
there is a dumping fine of 
$200. Your trash cans must 
be retrieved with in 24 hours, 
so they must be picked up by 
Thursday morning.  If they 
are still outside by Thursday 
afternoon, we will gather 
them up. If you don’t  request 
them back within 2 weeks, 
we do throw them away.  If 
you put your trash out late 
and it isn’t picked up, just 
bring it in and wait until next 
week.   
Remember also, your trash 
cans MUST be stored in your 
backyard or garage at all 
other times and must be la-
beled with the homeowner’s 
address.  If you put your 
trash out in plastic bags, 
please make sure they are of 
sufficient strength and are 
sealed to prevent blowing.  If 
you have broken glass in 
your trash, please put it in a 
box before putting it in the 
trash.  Please don’t set our 
trash guys up for deep cuts!  
It has happened several 
times recently. 
If you have large items, you 
have 2 options—1) wait until 
the last weekend of the moth 
and place your time in the 
rolloff or 2) you can call the 
trash company to make ar-
rangements with them for 
disposal—AllBright Sanita-
tion at 303-688-8780. They 

will not pick them up if you don’t 
talk to them first.   
As of  July 1, 2013, Colorado 
residents are no longer be able 
to throw old or unwanted elec-
tronics, known as e-waste, in the 
trash per Federal laws. While 
phones can still be thrown away, 
prohibited items include televi-
sion sets, laptops, tablets, DVD 
players and video game con-
soles. DO NOT PUT THESE 
ITEMS OUT IN THE TRASH. 
YOU MUST DISPOSE OF 
THEM PROPERLY!!!  WE WILL 
NOT PICK THEM UP FOR 
YOU!!!  
If you have any questions about 
a trash item, please call our 
trash company and confirm if 
they are able to take it. 
—————————— 
Monthly RollOff — 
In an attempt to help you help us 
keep your community clean, we 
will provide a roll off on commu-
nity property on the LAST week-
end of each month.  It will be 
placed by the maintenance shed 
behind the pool for you to place 
any large items which the trash 
trucks will not take.  This does 
NOT include electronics.  They 
must be disposed of properly at 
your expense!  Please place 
your items in the roll off neatly to 
accommodate others.  The roll 
off will be monitored by camera 
and if you are caught placing 
non-approved items, we will bill 
you time to clean up and return 
the items as well as a dumping 
fine of $200.  This will also apply 
to items placed around the roll 
off and not IN the roll off.  Please 
help us keep your community 
clean and your budget costs 
down.  It is YOUR responsibility 
to properly dispose of YOUR 
trash. 
——————————– 

Allowed Vehicles — 
Please remember that you 
may not park trailers, recrea-
tional vehicles, commercial 
vehicles over 3/4 ton in your 
driveway or in our parking 
lots.  Please do not park in 
the fire lanes (not even hang 
over a little) or you can be 
immediately towed.  Please 
do not park so that you block 
each others driveways!  
Any cars parked on Town & 
Country property including 
your parking spaces or drive-
ways must have current 
plates (permanent CO plates 
get a 30 day grace period 
from expiration date and 
temp tags have no grace 
period).  They must be road 
legal and must operate under 
their own power.  They must 
move every 14 days or they 
can be tagged to tow.   
Motorcycles maybe parked in 
your reserved space but may 
NOT be parked in a guest 
spot overnight. It can be 
towed.  
Vehicle repair and mainte-
nance MAY NOT be conduct-
ed in our parking lots or in 
your driveway.  You may 
maintain your vehicle in your 
enclosed garage. If your ve-
hicle leaks any motor fluid, it 
must be removed from the 
parking lot or your driveway 
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2016-17 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
MONTHLY  

BOARD 
MEETING 

SPECIAL EVENTS 
Monthly Board Meetings are held at Parker Senior Center, at 7PM, 

10675 Longs Way, Parker CO 

DECEMBER 18 COMMUNITY LIGHT JUDGING CONTEST 

JANUARY 19  

FEBRUARY 16  

MARCH 16  

APRIL 20  

JULY 20 ANNUAL BOARD MEETING 

DECEMBER —  

NOVEMBER 
 

16 CHRISTMAS LIGHT MAY GO UP AFTER THANKSGIVING DAY 

SEPTEMBER 21 POOL CLOSES 9/4 

JUNE 15 COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE 6/22-25 

MAY 18 POOL PARTY 5/27 

AUGUST 17  

OCTOBER 19  

or repaired immediately.  
Be considerate of your neighbors. 
——————————- 
Pet Rules — 
Please remember you must keep your 
dogs on a leash at all times you and 
your pet are out in our community and 
you are required to clean up after your 
dog immediately.  Your pet may not be 
tethered on common area or in your 
yard and allowed to roam on common 
area.  You must keep your backyard 
clean and free from feces and urine 
smell.  Remember on these hot days, 
your neighbors don’t want to have to 
smell noxious odors.  When you clean 
up after your pet, please keep droppings 
in a sealed container until you dispose 
of it.  Any violation is subject to a $75 
fine per pet, per violation. Please do not 
allow your cat/s to run loose. It’s not fair 
to your neighbors or safe for your cat/s. 
Per our rules, you are limited to a max 
of 3 pets. 
—————————— 
Our Community— 
This is your community!  Please take 
pride in your community and help us 
keep it clean and safe for our residents.  

We have completely reroofed and repainted 
all our buildings.  We are working on re-
freshing the rock beds and will continue 
with other small projects throughout the 
summer. Keep your area clean and trash 
free.  Thanks for your attention to these 
matters. 
—————————— 
Mainstreet Hotel— 
For those of you that haven’t heard or missed 
the open house for the Town & Country Vil-
lage homeowners, here is a link to the infor-
mation.   
Website- https://lms.parkeronline.org/
etrakit3/  
This is the screen that will appear.  Click 
the Search button under Projects  
Then you will search enter SP16-086 and 
click search 
You will then get this screen below and 

you can click on SP16-086 to open the 
project information.  
The project information will give you 

access to the project status and the at-
tachments for the project.  
 
—————————— 

NEW BUSINESS IN TOWN!!! 
 


